

Thank you for your wonderful work over the past week! Members have been all over the city and county trying to respond to human need. You have been wonderfully patient with the process and creative in meeting the needs. We have learned the need to be flexible! Thank you for your willingness to be in the process for the long haul. Here are a few things I think you might like to know:

1. The City is implementing a volunteer plan based upon skill that will change the way we will do things. Beginning Friday, all volunteers will be required to go to St Mathias Episcopal Church on Skyland to sign-in, receive credentials and be deployed to the needed work sites. They will be assessing the need. This is a much needed organizational step and for now, the way volunteers will be deployed.

2. UMCOR gave us a helpful model for understanding the processes of disaster recovery. There are three phases: phase one is the rescue phase where the focus is rescuing people affected by the tornado. We are in the 7th day of rescue. This is generally congregational based immediate response. The second phase is the relief phase. During this phase temporary housing is located, debris cleaned, and utility work done. This tends to be more community based with more coordination. The rule of thumb is that relief is usually 10 times longer than the rescue phase (or approximately 70 days). The third phase is the recovery phase (10 times longer that the relief phase or 700 days.) During this phase homes and communities are rebuilt. This usually involves insurance companies and housing agencies. Our UMCOR has an outstanding record in this phase. We are committed to this process. As you can see we will have several changes in our processes as we move through the different phases.
3. Brother Gary from the Oak Hill Baptist Church in Summerset, Kentucky arrives tomorrow with workers and supplies to work for two days. The Prattville United Methodist Church will arrive tomorrow as well. We are beginning what promises to be a lengthy process of hosting Volunteers in Missions.

4. A tent has been pitched on the corner of Hargrove and McFarland in Snow Hinton Park. It is there to offer a place of prayer and counsel for the next few weeks. It is open from 8:00 a. m. until 7:30 p.m. A worship service will be held at 6:30 each evening with music, a mediation, Holy Communion, and prayer. I will be leading and preaching the service on Friday. I would love for you to come and offer your support!

We will keep you informed about the events in the city. Thank you for being a wonderful church. You gave over $15,000 Sunday to assist with the needs of responding to the disaster. Thank you.

Ken
